IMMANUEL INSIGHTS Term 3 Week 10, Thursday 29 September

Dates to Remember

TERM 3

Fri 30 Sept - Sports Day, 9:00am - 1:15pm finish

TERM 4

Week 1

Monday 17 Oct - Term 4 returns

Mon 17 to Weds 19 Oct -Year 6 Camp

Movie Night – Fri 21 Oct (P&F event)

Week 2 Thur 27 to Fri 28 Oct - Year 2 Camp

Week 4

Mon 7 to Weds 9 Nov -Year 4 Camp

Thurs 10 & Tues 15 Nov - Open Days

Year 6 Graduation evening – Thurs 14 Dec 5.3 (for Yr 6 students and their parents)

2022 Term Dates

Term 4

Mon 17 Oct - Weds 14 Dec

2023 Term Dates

Term 1

Mon 30 Jan - Fri 14 Apr

Term 2

Mon 1 May - Fri 30 Jun Term 3

rerm 3

Mon 24 Jul - Fri 29 Sep

Term 4

Mon 16 Oct - Wed 13 Dec

Heaven is a Family Reunion

Who are you most looking forward to seeing again in heaven? Heaven will be the ultimate family reunion where we are reunited with loved ones who have gone before us. It will be a time to rejoice and to be in the presence of Jesus.

As believers in Christ, we are part of a bigger family, Gods family. Jesus will welcome us home with the greatest party we can imagine, better than any celebration we have ever had or ever will have. Together we will all enjoy an eternal party.

All we have to do to secure our invitation is to get to know God and have a relationship with Him. Let's share this invitation to those who don't yet know Jesus, so they to can come too God's ultimate family reunion. Let's be bold in sharing our faith, after all, the invitation is for everyone.

We look forward to the day Jesus wraps us in his arms and welcomes us home. I think this song lyric says it best "When God takes you back, He sings Hallelujah you're home". Accept the invite, share it with others. It will be the best decision you will make. See you at the party.

I will
hold you in my heart
until I can
hold you again in heaven

Karen Rollings



11 Lyndoch Road Gawler East SA 5118 (08) 8522 5740 mail@ilsg.sa.edu.au www.ilsg.sa.edu.au



MESSAGE FROM SIMON WUNDERSITZ

Reflecting on term 3 I think about the many gifts and talents that have been on display for all to see through the concerts and sports days. We have such a diverse community! What impresses me most though is the everyday less obvious achievements; the mastery of new skills and concepts particularly for those that find learning more difficult, and the way students navigate the social complexities of the classroom and school yard is to be admired.

So as the term draws to a close we thank the staff and students for their dedication and hard work and parents for your support.

Next term we are looking forward to.....

"Learning how to write like a Year 1" - Tyler (FB)

"Going to AFL Max for camp and doing rock climbing - Joseph (2L)

"Doing the exhibition (our final big project) and using things we have learnt from all our years of learning" - Edward (Yr6)

Have a fantastic holiday break, see you in Term 4

BEST WISHES to MRS KREYMBORG

Tomorrow we say Goodbye to our Year 5 teacher Mrs Kreymborg as she takes maternity leave to have her baby! Last Friday the students shared a lovely morning tea to wish her well and celebrate the new baby. We wish Kayla and her husband Darren all the best as they prepare for the birth of their new baby and the exciting times ahead.



We announce that Mrs Tanielle Peate has been appointed as the replacement year 5 teacher for term 4. Tanielle is currently a teacher at Franklin School ACT and herself and family are moving to Gawler over the school holidays. We welcome Tanielle to our Immanuel School Community and look forward to getting to know her.



Our Foundations, Year 1, 2 and 3 classes spent a lot of hard work getting ready for their concerts.

Foundation performed 3 little pigs, **Year 1's** – Croak and **Year 2/3's** – You are special. It was a lot of fun and we are proud of all their efforts this term.

Year 4's have been working on their Ukulele skills. Each student had to choose a nursery rhyme and practice it for several weeks. They had to practice playing the chords as well as sing at the same time. Some students came across chords they didn't know, so had to find and learn these new chords.

Students recorded what they sounded like at the start of their rehearsal period, the middle, and then the end.

Year 5's have been having fun with becoming the next MC Rappers. Students learnt what the rap genre is all about as well as the history of it. They were asked to compose and create a backing track for their rap as well as lyrics. Students recorded their raps onto GarageBand for their final performance.

Year 6's started out by inquiring into advertising. They were then asked to create a jingle to market a specific fruit. Groups had to write the lyrics and then compose the music. After they had the music, we then looked into the visual side of advertising. Students had to use the video editing app CapCut to create a visual clip to advertise their fruit.

THE HILLS ARE ALIVE with the SOUND OF MUSIC!

On Wednesday our Year 1,2,4 and 6 classes were lucky to be invited to watch a performance of the classic musical "The Sound of Music" produced and performed by St Columba College. The show was held at the Shedley Theatre in Elizabeth. The students involved were in Year 6–12 and did a spectacular job.

It was a wonderful show which was enjoyed by all of our students.









CURRICULUM UPDATE

The aim of all IB programs is to develop internationally minded people who can help to create a better and more peaceful world. Through the Primary Years Programme (PYP) students are encouraged to develop attributes of the IB Learner Profile.

Foundation Unit of inquiry

Knowledgeable – finding out about different ideas and issues and developing understanding. Our Foundation classes are inquiring into the features of a safe and positive community Central Idea: In a positive community we care for ourselves and others Lines of Inquiry:

- Getting to know ourselves
- Building relationships with others
- Ways we can keep safe
- Healthy living

This week they travelled to the Road Safety Cycle Centre at Ridgehaven, where they looked at how to stay safe on the street and around traffic. They had a fun day of learning.

Year 1 Unit of inquiry

Our Year 1 students have been looking at communities and how they work for people.

Thinkers – analysing problems and thinking critically and creatively.

Central Idea: Places change to meet the needs of the community

Lines of Inquiry:

- Natural, managed and human-made features of our community
- How and why features of places change
- Caring for places

They have started by looking at the features of our school community and they enjoyed taking part in a scavenger hunt to help them explore our school and the different areas within our school. They explored maps and used them to solve problems and find clues.

Year 3 Unit of inquiry

Inquirers – nurturing curiosity and knowing how to learn independently and with others.

The Year 3 classes have been finding out about how people use and measure time.

Central Idea: Our lives are shaped by our understanding of time Lines of Inquiry:

- How the movement of the earth affects time
- Different perspectives on understanding and measuring time
- Time and human activity

They have looked at different ways people have tried to measure time in the past. They have also been looking at how the movement of the earth affects the way we look at time and comparing this to the way other planets in our solar system move.



SLIME SPECTACULAR

Last Friday, students participated in the Slime Spectacular to raise money to improve the environment and our school. The kids had a great time running around in their sports day team colours and getting messy.

So far over \$3,000 has been raised. There is still time to donate!

OPEROO APP - Please check Operoo regularly, we don't



want students to miss out on excursions because of consent not given on Operoo.

Please sign up to the **Operoo Central APP** on your phone for easy and quick access to your Operoo account.

You may have noticed we are sending out notes, reminders and communications via the News Articles and Email functions in Operoo as well as Consent eForms. Please always respond to the eForms, Operoo will then stop sending reminders to respond to these forms. Please also remember to update Medical needs as they change as Operoo is where we access your childs details while on Camp and School Excursion. It is vital all details are correct and up to date at all times.

IGOSH INFORMATION

October Vac Care - Bookings have closed. All extra bookings, changes and cancellation please email / ring Katrina.

Confirmation and Consent forms need to be returned before using iGOSH Vacation Care. Hats are compulsory these holidays. We have hat drawers with lots of hats, so if you would like to check if your child has one here already, please come over to iGOSH and have a look. If children arrive with no hats, school hats will need to be purchased at \$10 charged to your iGOSH account.

Sunscreen is also required these holidays. So please help out by applying your child's first coat at home or when they arrive at iGOSH.

Term 4 - Online bookings are now open

iGOSH Christmas Closure Dates

Friday 23 December 2022 to Friday 6 January 2023

iGOSH Contact - Director: Katrina Ponte

ph: 0447 661 555 Email: katrinap@ilsg.sa.edu.au

COMMUNITY NEWS

<u>Cricket</u> - Gawler Central Cricket Club are now taking interest for U11, U13 and U15 for the upcoming season. Contact Michael: 0438 873 852 or Email: cricket.president@gcsc.com.au

Royal Life Saving SA's Holiday Swim
Program is running again in the December
2022 / January 2023 Summer Holidays!
Enrolments opened on the 22nd of August
2022. More information can be found on
their website: www.holidayswim.com.au

<u>Tennis</u> - Gawler Districts Tennis Club are hosting a Tennis clinic these school holidays 12th-14th Oct. 4-12yrs 9:30am-11:00am, 12+ 11:00am-1:00pm.

Bookings can be made by calling Jason ph:0401 559 163 or email: Jason@just4tennis.com.au





2023 CLASS PLACEMENTS

At this time each year we ask for any input from families around class placement for 2023. Generally this input will be around learning needs and information that will help us place students in class groups for maximum success. We ask that families refrain from 'requesting teachers' especially as teaching staff can change (due to either leaving our school or changing grades).

Again this year we ask parents to provide their input via logging onto www.schoolinterviews.com.au and enter the code 2vbys. Please be aware that this information is shared with class teachers as we work through the process. Please provide any information by Tuesday Friday 28 October (End Term 4 Wk2)

GETTING TO KNOW OUR STAFF

This week
we meet
Mrs
Kreymborg
who has
been a
Year 5 class
teacher

Kayla Kreymborg

Role: Yr5 Teacher Strangest thing you have eaten? Deep fried tarantula legs! Crispy!

First job? Working in a small candle shop

Which of the 7 dwarfs (Grumpy, Dopey, Doc, Happy, Bashful, Sneezy or Sleepy) best describes you? Sleepy. The weekend is complete if I get a good Saturday morning sleep

If you could snap your fingers and become an expert in something, what would it be? Teaching?!

What's something you've done, but will never do again? Hopefully getting married!



Joke of the week:

What did the Baby Slime say to his Mum? GOO—GOO!

AWESOME ATHLETES!

Once again our Immanuel Athletes have proven to be huge contributors for the Gawler District as they competed at the SA Country Division 1 Athletics Championships last Friday at Bridgestone Stadium in Salisbury. Special mentions to Mitchell and Steffen who both won gold, and Will and Sophie who took home a silver medal.



Find out more about ALL our Immanuel Athletes' efforts by scanning the QR Code. **Password: ilsg**



LOST PROPERTY - Are any of these yours?



UNIFORM SHOP

Uniform purchases are currently by appointment with the front office.

Uniforms can also ordered and paid for over the phone or via email to the office with a credit card and sent home via students or collected by parents at the end of the day.

E: sallyf@ilsg.sa.edu.au Ph: 8522 5740

SECOND HAND UNIFORM SHOP

Our wonderful volunteers will be opening the Second Hand Uniform shop on the following days -

Mondays 9:00 - 9:30am Tuesdays 3:10pm -3:40pm



We are looking for a Parent volunteer to help with our Second hand uniform sales stall. Please contact the front office if you can help at any time when convenient to you.

FROM THE OFFICE

STRATEGIC PLANNING- PARENT AND CAREGIVER **INPUT MEETING**

All Parents and Caregivers are invited and encouraged attend a forum with Gary Clark who is facilitating our Strategic ASSEMBLIES AND WORSHIP & Planning process here Immanuel.

Tuesday 25th Oct 6.30pm -8pm (will include a light meal and drinks)

Please RSVP your attendance via the news article invite link on Operoo.

LOLLYPOPS AT SCHOOL

Could we please request that students DO NOT bring lollypops or lollies to school, they are not a healthy option and lollypos can cause harm to a student.

LLL BANKING

Deposits can be made every Tuesday via the message boxes direct via the front office. www.lll.org.au

ABSENTEES

Can we please ask that ALL absentees be reported through the Absentee line ph: 8522 5740 (opt 2) only. Messages/emails can be missed if the staff member you contact is also absent that day.

at PRAISE Term 4

As from Term 4 we hope to be able to allow Parents and Caregivers on site to be able to attend our Assemblies and W&P. More information will be sent out at the start of Term 4 with the latest updates

COVID REMINDERS

Please only be on site as long as IT <u>IS</u> necessary. RECOMMENDED TO WEAR A MASK INDOORS WHEN ONSITE. If your child contracts Covid 19 you **MUST** notify the school as soon as possible. Do not send any child to school if they have any symptoms at all.

